[bookmark: _GoBack]   CADOTT SPECIAL VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES
PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING ON THE APRIL 4TH REFERENDUM
March 7, 2023

    A special meeting of the Cadott Village Board was called to order by President Anson Albarado. Trustees present were: Bart Chapek, Randy Kuehni, Terry Licht, Les Liptak, and Eric Weiland (Phoned In). Absent: Russ Falkenberg. Public Present: Mary Jo Bowe and Julia Wolf (Reporter). The next regular Board meeting will be March 20, 2023 at 6:30 p.m.
    A question was raised about why the referendum would be $125,000 continued with no sunset. The Village has always maintained the levy limit budget but was always at the top of the revenue which was always short on doing street improvements. The Village applied for three different grants usually matching 50/50 grants that were available and out of the three only received one which was by default of another Town turning it down. The Village Board reviewed the three upcoming projects of Brown Street, State Highway 27 from County Highway X headed south to service Kwik Trip, and County Highway X which was postponed to 2025. Just State Highway 27 to service Kwik Trip alone was over $300,000. The Village also has to restructure the loans for enough capacity to complete the projects but with doing that the Village continues to get farther and farther behind on the things that need to be fixed. Most projects cost around a half million dollars.
    The Police budget is over $300,000 out of the $634,000 levy limit with three full time officers, police squads, and whatever else is needed for the safety and protection of our residents. Which is a big chunk out of the levy limit.
    The Village Board was looking at what homes would be charged to tax owners with going over the levy limit by $125,000. For an assessed value home of $100,000 it would raise the taxes by around $147. If the referendum would be more than $125,000 it would go up more for the Village residents. The $125,000 won’t do a lot with looking at all the projects but it will help more than what the Village normally could have done without it. 
    The next Public Informational Meeting on the Referendum will be held at the Village Office on Monday March 27, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.
    A motion was made by Chapek and seconded by Liptak to adjourn the special board informational meeting on the referendum. MC. 
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